President’s Report October 2010

FY12 Budget
Due to the union pulling out SW is working on staff increases for next year.  Staff Alliance has created a compensation working group which initially will work to put forth a recommendation for the increase.  Currently it is rumor that three different budget impact senerios are being presented to the BOR a 1%, 2% and 3%.  Thanks to Dawn Dearinger and Robert Mackey for volunteering to be on the Staff Alliance Staff Compensation Working Group.
Administrative Review
Currently taking inventory of current support staff at UAF, next meeting is Friday October 22, 2010.
   http://www.uaf.edu/adminsvc/admin-review-process/

Christmas Closure
This year there will be an extended period of reduced activity rather than a soft closure.   The three days before the hard closure (December 20-22, 2010) and the week following the hard closure (January 3-7, 2011) will have reduced staffing.  It will be up to departments on how they will staff.  

Maximus Report
The Consulting group Maximus .  See attached.  
During the December Staff Council Meeting we will have guest speakers from both HR and Grants and Contracts to discuss the effort reporting review and what that means for the university and staff.

September BOR Report
Approved Tuition Rates for AY12
Postponed Tutions Rates for AY13.  BOR asked that SW show where increase dollars would be spent after presentation by students.  Statewide has created a Tuition Task Force in which Alliance has one representative, Gwenna Richardson from UAS.  This group will present a united proposal (including students, staff and faculty) at the next board of regents meeting.
BOR asked that the Academic  Master plan be reworked and resubmitted at the December meeting.  
Approval of Revisions to Regents’ Policy 02.09.010 – Public Safety Department; University of Alaska Police
BOR April Meeting has been changed to April 7-8, 2011.

Unionization

ASEA has officially withdrawn their petition from ALRA (Alaska Labor Relations Board).  Since they withdrew rather than requesting a postponing of the election, all future votes will have to have new interest cards.   This also means that other unions, like APEA, can start new campaigns on campus.   As we did not come to a vote there is no waiting period before a new petition can be filed.  


